### Constantine Primary School

Trebarvah Road Constantine Falmouth TR11 5AG

96.8 95.2



Headteacher: Mrs Helen Bancroft

Contact: 01326 340554

secretary@constantine.cornwall.sch.uk

Visit our website:

constantine.cornwall.sch.uk

## Friday 15 July 2016

Attendance Percentage:				: Week En	Week Ending Friday 15 July 201			
	FAL	COBER	LERRYN	HELFORD	KENWYN	TAMAR	TRESILLIA	

96.2

98.4

2016:			Attendance to date:							
	TRESILLIAN		FAL	COBER	LERRYN	HELFORD	KENWYN	TAMAR	TRESILLIAN	
	97.5		94.48	96.87	96.02	95.85	97.12	96.82	97.71	

Current whole school attendance: 96.48 %

Dear Parents/Carers, This will be our last newsletter before we break up for the summer. It has been a most wonderful and successful term with so much to celebrate.

Lerryn Class's Bambi was a triumph. The children had a fabulous time and I can't thank Charlotte Massey enough for the energy and enthusiasm she gave to putting this performance together. Thanks also to Rosie Bayfield for the costumes, Frances Midson for the scenery, Rob Norman as pianist and Mr Anjari and Mrs Moyle for in class support.

In addition to the Cottage Garden Society Show on Saturday afternoon please can I remind you of Brass on the Grass at 7pm in the marquee on the recreation field. Children from KS1 and 2 are performing - in fact they are the main event! Please support them - many thanks to Mrs Churchley and Mrs Micklem for giving up their time to orchestrate yet another opportunity for our children.

Next week we look forward to our main Key Stage 2 drama event taking place on Monday and Tuesday evening at the Tolmen. This is always a lovely finale for Year 6 so I do hope you can make it. Thanks again to Mrs Churchley for the effort she has put into this - I know it will be a night to remember and a memory for the children for the rest of their lives.

Another very special event not to be missed is Year 6 Leaver's assembly. This will be at 1:15 on Thursday. Please come along to wish them well as they take the next important step on their life journey. At this juncture we are also saying farewell and thank you to Mr Denham who comes to the end of his contract with us. We wish him the very best for his future career.

So finally, a huge thank you to you all for your support throughout the year. I wish you a wonderful summer and look forward to seeing most of you on Wednesday 7th September. To Year 6- I wish them happiness and success. We'll miss them and will always welcome them back for visits where we look forward to hearing about their exciting new lives in secondary school. Happy holidays everyone, Helen Bancroft

Another IMPORTANT DIARY DATE: Autumn Term will now start on WEDNESDAY 7th September as staff have INSET training on Mon 5th and Tues 6th.

### NO SCHOOL BANK UNTIL SEPTEMBER.

### **BRASS ON GRASS**

Children taking part in the Brass on Grass on tomorrow need to be at the marquee at 6.45pm for a 7.15 start. Children to wear their own clothes, a choir T shirt will be given out at the marquee. Children to be collected between 8.15 and 8.30pm.

#### ALL SCHOOL

The dress rehearsal of 'School Daze' is on Monday 18 July and the whole school will be walking down to watch during the afternoon. Please collect your children from the Tolmen Centre at 3.15pm. Many thanks.

### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

DATES FO	DATES FOR YOUR DIARY			
16 July	ly Cottage Garden Show			
16 July	'Brass on Grass' 7-8.30pm			
18 July	Yrs 4,5,6 rehearsal 'School Daze' Tolmen			
	all day EVERYONE NEEDS A PACKED LUNCH			
18 July	Yr 4,5,6 performance 'School Daze'Tolmen 7pm			
19 July	Teddy Bear's picnic 2-2.45pm			
19 July	Yr 4,5,6 performance 'School Daze'Tolmen 7pm			
21 July	Breakup for summer holidays 1.15pm			
	leavers assembly, approx. 2.15pm finish.			

\*WEDNESDAY 7 SEPTEMBER BACK TO SCHOOL

<u>LIBRARY</u> Please return all library books by Monday! Thanks, Maggie

# TO CHILDREN IN KENWYN, TAMAR AND TRESILLIAN CLASSES

Don't forget your packed lunch on Monday 18 July as you are at the Tolmen Centre all day for a rehearsal of Summer Daze.

On Monday and Tuesday evenings the children are to be at the Tolmen Centre at 6.30pm ready for the performance at 7pm. Children in years 4 and 5 will need to wear a white polo shirt. Any questions please ask Mrs Churchley.

**SAILING** Sailing will take place on Monday 18 July. Unfortunately the list of drivers is not yet available. Please check with Helen Pascoe.

Many thanks.

Well done to Edward Hayes for achieving 100% in his piano jazz exam.

### CHANGE OF MENU

On the last day of school, Thursday 21 July, the menu will be changed to fish and chips.

<u>CLUBS.</u> The Change for Life Club will take place on Monday 18 July. Mrs Kent will walk the children back to school from the Tolmen Centre. Street Surfing club is on Tuesday. All other after school clubs next week are cancelled.

### KIDS CLUB

Children who are going to kids club on Monday after school will be walked to school from the Tolmen Centre by the staff.

There will be no kids club on the last day of term Thursday 21 July.

<u>CONSTANTINE REMEMBERS</u> On 6th and 7th August there is an exhibition and weekend of activities at the Tolmen Centre called Constantine Remembers - this is our parish commemorating its contribution to World War 1. Tresillian Class have contributed to the exhibits. Our local community is really important to us so please do support. A timetable of proceedings is on our notice board so please take note as there really is something for everyone.

CONSTANTINE BROWNIES AND GUIDES will be selling drinks and cakes at the concert in the marquee on Saturday night. All proceeds will go to Water Aid. Please bring some pennies with you to support this worthwhile cause.

Free topsoil please collect 340104

## LERRYN CLASS

Thanks to Parents and friends of the school for supporting Bambi with such enthusiasm on Monday. If you would like a copy of a video of the performance please bring a *new* memory stick. This is to minimise the transfer of computer viruses.

We have been making jumping jitterbugs this week in Design Technology. Your child is welcome to take their creation home if they wish, and kindly bring in £1.50 to cover the cost of materials.

# **MATHLETICS**

It has been a great year for Mathletics, and our first full academic year using the software. While many classes use the activities in class, the opportunity to improve mathematical fluency and confidence at home is a big reason for why we invest in it. As a school we have earned a whopping 1 213 316 points since September 2015. Congratulations all of you for such a superb total and I wonder if we can beat it next year? Well done to everyone in Years 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 because all of you added to the total. Here are the top two Mathletes in each class:

LERRYN Isabel Mullaly 25 268, Charlie Morgado 23 502

HELFORD Mason Brown 15 124, Lilah Hitchcox-Wrapson 14, 856

KENWYN Leo Dey 22 428, Cian Mossop 16 834

TAMAR Harry Drewett 83 867, Andrew Roberts 44 628

TRESILLIAN Marley Addison 8 987, Maisie Drewett 7 873

If you have any questions about Mathletics, please don't hesitate to speak to Mr Anjari.